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12 December 2017
Dear Miss Hartley
Application Ref
17/02394/OUT – 17/00089/SO
Location
OS Parcel 9100 Adjoining and East of Last House, Adjoining and North of Berry Hill Road, Adderbury
Proposal
Screening Opinion – Outline planning permission for up to 60 dwellings with associated landscaping, open space and vehicular access off Berry Hill Road.  
I write with regard to the above application, received on 28 November 2017 (validated on the 01 December 2017), which represented a formal request for a Screening Opinion under Regulations 6 and 8 of the Town and Country Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment) Regulations 2017 as to whether the proposal set out in your submission requires an Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA). This letter constitutes a Screening Opinion of the Local Planning Authority of the proposed development under Regulation 6 of the Town and Country Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment) Regulations 2017.
Summary of Determination

The Local Planning Authority considers that the proposal is Schedule 2 development by virtue of the proposed development being an Infrastructure Project (Schedule 2, section 10(b)). However, the proposal does not exceed the applicable thresholds and criteria in column 2 of Schedule 2 and the development is not within a sensitive area. It is therefore considered that this proposal does not require the submission of an Environmental Impact Assessment. 
Reasons for Determination

The proposal does not result in development within a sensitive area defined at Regulation 2(1) of The Town and Country Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment) Regulations 2017. Furthermore, the proposal does not exceed the thresholds and criteria set out in column 2 of Schedule 2 (The Town and Country Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment) Regulations 2017. There is therefore no further requirement for screening and the proposal does not require the submission of an Environmental Impact Assessment. 
This opinion has been made by an appropriately authorised officer at the Local Planning Authority.  In accordance with the 2017 Regulations, a copy of this screening opinion has been placed on the Planning Register.

If you have any further queries, please contact the Case Officer Caroline Ford (Principal Planning Officer).

Yours sincerely
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